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Pursuant to notice of meeting duly given, the Landmarks Commission met in the City Council Chambers. Present: Vice Chair Jessica Worley, Commissioners Keith Davis, Michael Kleckner, Aaron Senne, Robert Rubright, Noelle Seymour, and Staff Liaison Amy Lowry. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  

I. Approval of Minutes – Motion to approve the October 12, 2022 meeting minutes as submitted by Vice Chair Worley, seconded by Comr. Seymour and unanimously approved.

II. Certificates of Appropriateness – Unfinished Business
a. Case #13-2022, 219 E. Washington Avenue (North Taylor Historic District) – Monte Herring presented inspirations in the North Taylor Historic District for the new house and its cat slide roof, arched doorways, and front elevations with chimneys. Comr. Senne remarked that the scale of the chimney is still an issue as it connects to the fireplace in the front but it is perpendicular, it sits on the arch but does not relate to the house, and it lacks an authenticity to the house because the additional width is added on but not necessary. Mr. Herring said that the house exterior would be a combination of painted brick and Hardie siding, the roof will be asphalt shingle, and the windows will be simulated, divided light, black fiberglass. Comr. Senne made a motion to approve the plans as submitted in Case No. 13-2022 with the stipulation that the chimney shall be turned ninety degrees in accordance with Scheme I as presented; a new front and east/west elevation shall be provided to the Commission; corner trim boards shall be added to the siding; and a list of all materials shall be provided to the Commission.  Comr. Davis seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

III. Certificates of Appropriateness – New Business
a. Case #15-2022, 418 E. Argonne Drive (Jefferson-Argonne Historic District) – Rex Pearl with Pearl Construction requested that the house on the lot be demolished. He said he looked at ways to save part of the house, but could not make it work. He said the house was built in 1947 and was added onto several times – with the attached garage converted to a family room and a new attached garage added. The house has been vacant since Mr. Pearl purchased it in August 2022 with a buyer in mind. The Commissioners questioned Mr. Pearl on the request for demolition of the house, as it has no structural issues and could be occupied by a different owner now. Comr. Kleckner requested that Mr. Pearl consider putting the house up for sale for another occupant. Mr. Pearl said that he may need to request a front yard setback variance. The request for demolition of the structure will be set for a public hearing at the December 14 Commission meeting.

IV. New Business
a. Citizens Comments/Seeking Advice to preserve their historic properties – none.

V. Meeting Adjournment – Motion to adjourn at 7:45 p.m. by Comr. Rubright, seconded by Comr. Seymour and unanimously approved.



